


a motion Overton, second by Rayburn, to approve Watson's disclosure forms, with Watson abstaining. The motion 
passed by majority. 

2020 Census Redistricting: Davis provided an updated ward map. Council would like to see the population more 
equally spread amongst wards. A committee of Armold, Weishaar and Davis was formed to draft a new map. 

Pool House Roof Quotes and Down Payment Request: Hall received 3 quotes for a new roof on the pool house. 
She made a recommendation to move forward with Style Craft. They are requesting 20% down. There was a motion 
by Rayburn, second by Watson, to approve the recommendation and the 20% down payment in the amount of 
$23,700.00. The motion passed unanimously. 

Appleseed Funding Request: There was a funding request for Appleseed in the amount of $100,000.00. 
Discussion was had on the contribution and how it would be spent. Armold was concerned with giving that amount 
to one entity and requested an accounting of how the money will be spent. There was a motion by Watson, second 
by Weishaar, to approve the funding request. The motion passed by majority, with Armold voting nay. 

Credit Card Statement: Phillips asked for council's permission to sign the credit card activity log. There was a motion 
by Overton, second by Rayburn, to allow Phillips to sign the credit card activity log. The motion passed unanimously. 

Claims Approval: The claims were presented to council for approval. There was a motion by Rayburn, second by 
Overton, to approve the claims. The motion passed unanimously. 

Administrative Comments: 
Phillips said there is talk at the State regarding passing a wheel tax to receive CCMG funding. 
Keys had nothing. 
Watson had nothing. 
Weishaar said she has already talked with Black about the city's snow removal policy. 
Rayburn asked if there was an update on the old R&M building. There was not. Rayburn also asked about the old 
cleaners building. Davis said they need to get multiple appraisals before moving forward. 
Armold had nothing. 
Overton had nothing. 

Superintendents Reports: 
Police Dept: Anderson had nothing. 
Law Dept: Sammons left the meeting to attend a County meeting. 
Utility Office: Smart had nothing. 
Building Dept: Davis thanked Council for attending the Plan Commission meeting. There will be a Redevelopment 
Commission meeting February 3rd at 5:00. 
Fire Dept: Haun said he is having electrical issues at the fire house. 
Electric Dept Welker had nothing. 
Street, Sanitation, Water and Sewage: Black said a PER was submitted for approval regarding lead service work. 
A meeting with the County will be taking place this week to review the 1-65 plans. 
Gas Dept: Wilson said meters are now outside the light plant and the new gas department hire starts on Monday. 
Cemetery Dept: Effinger had nothing. 
Park Dept: Hall said she met with an architect to look at the future of the light plants and that a chamber meeting will 
be held there on February 12th

. 

There being nothing more to come before council, there was a motion by Rayburn, second by Weishaar, to 
adjourn. The motion passed unanimously, and the meeting adjourned at 7:04 p.m. 

Jeffry.Pillips, Mayor 
Attest: 

Shelby E. Keys, Clerk-Treasurer 


